2 September 2010  Update on Idevert Pierre

Greetings from Wallondri, Haiti!

We had two very windy storms go through yesterday.  Each one dumped a lot of rain.  We were glad to have an empty room where we could put all our patients!

Pastor Thelamour Fayette returned to working with the clinic ministry at the beginning of August, and we were glad for that.  As one of the clinic workers said, we are an entire team again.  Pastor Thelamour is doing the preaching before the clinic time.  He also has many opportunities to talk to individuals during the day.  I ask him to talk with people about their spiritual needs when I sense they want or need to talk to a pastor.  
I mentioned Idevert Pierre in the recent support letter.  I told Pastor Thelamour that this man recognized his need for a savior.  Idevert returned for his last visit yesterday.  As hoped, he gave me the good news that he had put his faith in Christ for salvation.  He had talked to Pastor Thelamour during his last clinic visit, and then prayed with him.  Pastor Thelamour has talked to him about a church home.  Idevert is rejoicing that all his family is now saved.  He was the last one to come to Christ.
It was a different story with one of our elderly patients today.  He told me he was “converted”, the word used for being “saved” that is used here.  I asked the man what he meant by that, and he said a pastor converted him, he went to church and he did what was right.  I pointed out that he said nothing about repentance, his need of a Savior or putting his faith in Jesus Christ as that only Savior.  Pastor Thelamour was in the room at the time.  We talked with the man for a few more minutes, but we are concerned that this man is putting his hope for eternal life in the prayer of a pastor rather than placing his faith in the Lord Jesus Christ.  There are many people like him.
I have heard from many of you, and it sounds like the best way to get updates and letters to you is by e-mail.  I will post the updates to the web site, but I will send them to you by e-mail.  Thanks for answering!

Anne Livingston—Haiti 
